
On the Wings of Prayer 
“Because thou hast been my help, therefore in the Shadow of thy wings will I rejoice.” 

Now More Than Ever 

We had a great IBFI Fellowship meeting May 19th – 22nd at Worth Baptist Church in Fort Worth, Texas.
There was great attendance and great preaching! The evening services were livestreamed and
available on their website, worthbc.org. 

Grading work is in progress on the new IBFI building which will house all of the IBFI ministries the 
Norris Bible Baptist Seminary, IBFI Mission Agency, and The Searchlight. The optimistic time schedule 
for completion is for us to be able to move in and start classes there by the Fall of 2026. We are still 
planning to complete the construction debt free. 
Thinking back about all the financial and human resources God invested in our ministry in Brazil, now 
more than ever, it is obvious to me that Church planting missions is very important to God! Bringing 
the good news of the Gospel to the nations and uttermost parts of the Earth is God’s priority. 

Thank You for your efforts, prayers and financial support for the IBFI and for World Missions! No matter 
what you may be facing or will face in the future as you serve Him, please be encouraged and know 
that God is with you and will provide for your every need. 

In Christ, 
John Peeples 
IBFI Mission Director 
Psalm 16:11 



report 


